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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


 Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 13th March 2025 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP- online)

Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR) 
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)

	Chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)
Tom McEwan (TM)
6 members of the public 
1 member of the public online
	APOLOGIES
Scott MacGregor (SM)

Laura Rodger (minutes)

Police Service 

Fire Service
ABSENCES
Pat Marshall (PM)

	Item 1 – Welcome & Introductions:
DC welcomed all to the meeting, introduced the members of the Community Council and advised that the meeting would be recorded for the purpose of the minutes – the recording would then be destroyed once the minutes were complete.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies were received as above.
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 13 February 2025 meeting

No amendments.
Decision: Approved without amendments. Proposed by PR and seconded by LM.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Police Report: 
Meeting on Sunday 16 March at 4pm in the BaRI Building re Speeding in various locations in the town – all welcome. Posters shared.
The Blairgowrie Community Policing Team are holding a Community Information and Engagement event on Saturday 22nd March 2025 between 10am and 3pm at The Wellmeadow, Blairgowrie. Other groups attending: Scottish Fire and Rescue Service, Strathmore Centre for Youth Development (SCYD), Perth and Kinross Council Safer Communities, Home Energy Scotland, Trading Standards, Scottish Partnership Against Rural Crime (SPARC),PKAVS Wisecraft. Members of the community are invited to come along and speak to the groups in attendance to hear about what they do and what support/advice they can provide. 

One of our ‘Pop-Up Cops’ has been deployed at the junction of Golf Course Road and Coupar Angus Road in an attempt to slow down vehicles entering the 30mph zone from the national speed limit stretch of the road. 
Crimes of note this month: two cases of vandalism (enquiries ongoing), two of careless driving (one ticket issues, other driver being traced), one of theft (no suspect identified), one of threatening and abusive behaviour (warning issued) and one of attempted open lockfast motor vehicle (enquiries ongoing).

Fire: No report at this time

	

	Item 5 – First Responders – Neil Hardy
DC introduced Neil Hardy (NH), Community Resilience Facilitator (Central Highlands, Angus & Tayside), Scottish Ambulance Service, and thanked him for coming to talk about Community First Responders (CFR). NH explained CFRs are trained members of the public (volunteers) who can be despatched by Ambulance Control to incidents of chest pain, breathing difficulty or where hearts have stopped. They form as a group in an area, are self-funded – ie find their own funding and need a coordinator as well as CFRs. The normal set up process can take 12 months and involves:

Call out for volunteers to capture interest

Public meeting to initiate to set – NH will help:
Identity

Committee – Chair, Sec, Treasurer minimum and possibly 6 CFRs
Funding opportunities

Fund raising and purchase equipment

Training – normally 2 weekends or 4 days (8 – 10 people)

Launch and then meet monthly to help stay in touch/coordinate etc

Karen Cuthill has gathered several names so far and will progress, she will also be speaking with the First Minister. PR advised First Aid Perthshire is happy to support and help.


	

	Item 6 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
None.
	

	Item 7 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
Resilience mtg held on Monday 10 March covered river track system funded by Scottish Flood Forum for first year – will be placed in Rattray Burn. Springfields have cleared out SuDS ponds. Potential new resilience site in Rattray at new BRCFT Community Hub. Presentation on 27 March at library re flooding and beavers. MIDAS training available and for someone to be trained on PAT. GP asked for info on MIDAS Trg so she can create a poster.
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
Final planting of trees for RiRB, plenty funding left over which can be used next year – due to PKC Greenspace supporting. Soroptimists Internation Perth also keen to support. Climate Connect is a new initiative to bring together 6 community networks to collaborate. Event on 4 April they will be hosting an event in Perth from 12.30pm to 4.30pm on climate resilience. 5 April is the launch of Climate Connect in P&K from 10.30am to 3.30pm.
c) Twinning GP/SM
DC and GP planning to visit Brebieres for Bastille Day, programme being created. Any groups looking to connect with France please let us know.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
i. Built Environment 
Wellmeadow power – SM reported that he has met with all parties who use the Wellmeadow power about location of the pillars and is meeting with PKC on 3 April for a site visit.
ii. Open Spaces 
Nature Connections event on 25 March, 7pm in Coupar Angus to ask locals for guidance on mapping out nature networks. Also big concern re Piggy Lane encroachment by developer. BB to cover.
e) Local Place Plan
DC congratulated on the compilation and that it makes very interesting reading. LM advised there was a large team behind it – although it is 80 pages there are a lot of images. It will soon become a working document once submitted to PKC by 31 March prior to LDP3 call for community suggestions. There will be a public presentation on Saturday 29 March in St Catharines at 1pm.

	PR, GP

	Item 8 – Matters Arising/Reports back
a) Scalable cities
PKC has a team dedicated on supporting communities who would like to develop community energy. DC noted there had been a suggestion of a hydro scheme on the Ericht which had been investigated. Additionally, BRDT has conducted feasibility studies on solar arrays.
c) Citizen/Young Person/Group of the Year

2 trophies and 3rd is on way – DC suggested a meeting of the sub group.
d) Strathmore Stronger Communities
Forum for local services, 3rd sector and communities to come together to discuss health and social care issues. PKC handing management to BRDT as the role covering will no longer cover.

e) Football Pitch
CS advised the Juniors are getting everything they want – PM is working with them.
	CotY Team

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
a) Closure of A926 Rattray to Alyth Road
AS advised repairs on track so we are in week 4 of 6.
b) Meiklour Crossroads

AS also advised that the Meiklour crossroads had lines painted but that doesn’t alert drivers to the junctions. It was thought the work is not finished and that the rumble strips are yet to be installed.

c) A94 between Myeriggs and Bendochy
Roadworks on this section for power cable installation 17 March.

d) Allan Street – Leslie Street
Incident where a pedestrian got hit due to car coming around corner – a van had stopped to let them cross, but car thought van stopped for them and didn’t see the pedestrian. TM advised they will bring up at next traffic meeting.
e) Ramps on Entry to Villages
DC advised it is difficult to see the arrows on the new ramps on entry to the villages that have had them installed. He also suggested they could be installed on entry to the town from Alyth and from Coupar Angus. CS advised they are being put in and will compare traffic speed before and after and impact of new Tay Road Link. TM commented on we’ve requested measures to slow down traffic in Blairgowrie & Rattray and have been told it wasn’t possible yet here we are with ramps being installed.

f) Wheel Clamping
DC advised he’d seen more clamping recently – this is a DVLA activity not PKC.

g) Roadworks
DC listed the following:

Croft Lane – 1 – 2 April

A94 as mentioned – 10mh speed restriction 17 March

Ashgrove Road – 24 March for 8 days

Emma Street to Bankhead – 14 April for 2 weeks

h) Newhill school exclusion zone being extended.
i) DC suggested more signage and rumble strips should be installed to reduce speeding.


	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters
a) Westfields
JLM attended initial consultation event – generally recognised need for housing and it will clean up a current derelict brown field site. Feedback from the event included:

Suggestions of gradient of housing to match terrain/landscape, more accessible housing for elderly such as bungalows, etc. Mixed housing tenure – not just 100% social housing, it should allow for more social integration. Ensure layout within development fits into natural surrounds, i.e. not following straight lines. Footpaths to be installed to connect other areas – particularly on Hatton Road which is used to reach primary school. Public transport – add a bus stop. Biodiversity - ensure as many trees remain as possible and ensure nature corridors rather than green areas. Also lighting needs to consider wildlife. PV is a maybe – should be included. Comments can be submitted by 20 March – final session is 3 April in Town Hall. BB advised they will start on fields but LDP2 required them to address old pig farm. 104 plots. DC reminded that households may have 2 cars and this should be taken into account – car parking depends on number of rooms. PR asked how they will deal with the pig farm, BB advised it is a concern, but the developer has confirmed they will address. CS had a discussion with developer that they were not committing to 100% social housing and shared equity – the meeting felt strongly that this should be maintained. LM asked about the dangers of dismantling the pig farm with new houses built. JLM hopes to attend the follow up meeting in April.
	

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report

DC advised that his report could cover the items that had been included in the Secretary’s report thus saving that item on the agenda – GP was very thankful for this as it saved her some time. DC went on to remind people about:
25 March – PKC Shaping Nature Networks – Coupar Angus at 7 to 8.30pm or online at same time on 8 April

27 March – Beavers and Flooding talk in the library at 7 - 9.30pm

Creating local history hubs – based in Blairgowrie Library – groups come together for local history projects.

Complimentary places on Scotland Climate Change – 29 April 


	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 
February balance
March balance
Projects
February balance
Rooted in RiR&B
March Balance

Community Pot
Resilience
Well (Defib)
Rooted in B & R
In









Out





£90
Balance
£614.06
£614.06


£16,086.33
£15,996.33
£15,996.33
£911.97
£12,254.56
£94.80
£2,735  

a) Minutes Payments 

DC explained that unfortunately our regular minute taker had been ill the past few months and as a result, SJ had offered to do the minutes in January and February. He explained that as it was quite an onerous task and that there was funding for the minute taker, he proposed that SJ should be paid £40 for January minutes and £40 for February minutes. This was supported by all community councillors present.

	DC, SJ

	Item 13 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

Cllr Caroline Shiers update:
Davie Park pavilion open for activities, not quite ready for bookings. 
Hatton road play area upgrade in progress also looking at BMX track for upgrade.

Arthur Street play park being looked at.

Elm Drive pedestrian barrier discussion.

Behind factory shop is very untidy hence litter pick been organised. Scotmid own land but no interest in doing anything.

Davie Park litter pick - thank you to those who attended. Next one 6 April behind SCYD 10 to 11am.

Strathmore Schools Pipe Band did well in recent competition and Curtains Up competing at next level SCDA at Brechin – really good play.

Davie Park path lighting on brae to be improved.

Vehicle abandoned on Rattray High Street been removed – the quicker they are reported on My PKC the better. 

Cllr Bob Brawn update:

Budget held and 2 flooding projects will be funded – top of Upper Allan Street and leaky dams over coming years.

Planning mtg with Chief Executive to be arranged and planning office will come and speak to CC.

Piggy Lane – core path, not owned by PKC. Reviewing plans shows that Piggy Lane is actually encroaching on the developer’s land and title deed. Planning app and title boundary does extend onto the path. As it is a core path PKC enforcement officers will check next week. There was a question of why this was not noticed when the plans were submitted.

Cllr Tom McEwan update:
Budget – very collaborative this year. Council Tax up 9%. Financial security funds and scam officer etc to provide a safety net. Biodiversity – grow wild, green living fund – can be used for solar panels/development. Surface water scheme funding as mentioned by BB. 2028 next round of funding for flooding. Resilience fund topped up. Reserve fund of £775k. Vulnerable persons database being created. Ash tree die back money to assess trees. Extra verge cut this year and look at whether AI can help map the problem areas. Business – using AI could save money. Commercial property development – Welton Road for rent. Modern Apprentice funding. Recycling centres remain supported – commercial waste issues mean it will remain open an extra 2 hours 2 day a week. Suggestion for Blairgowrie recycling to be a hub and hence open more. Housing – more money to help rent to reduce costs when people are made homeless. Mental Health support for farmers and community groups. CIF and PB funding – not much footfall compared to Letham so need to review. 
	BB

	Item 15 – AOCB
Member of the public asked the following:

a) PKC You Tube videos transcript not accurate. TM advised to send link and time of video and they can reply.
b) Infra Red heating at Glenfarg – IR is good for direct heat for short periods but not efficient for longer periods.

c) PKAVS having a big cut and affected by NI. TM advised this is known and mentioned the libraries. Mental Health will all be affected.
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 10th April 2025, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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